





December 5, 2006

Ken Murin, Chief

Department of Environmental Protection

Division of Waterways, Wetlands and 

Stormwater Management

10th Floor Rachel Carson State Office Building

Harrisburg, PA 17105

Dear Mr. Murin:

The Citizens Advisory Council submits the following comments on the proposed “Initiatives to Improve NPDES Post-Construction Stormwater Management Permitting.”

As previously indicated, Citizens Advisory Council members have a wide range of views on the NPDES Post Construction Stormwater Management Permitting proposals.  Council’s Water Committee has begun to discuss these views.  While there are opposing opinions on many aspects of the initiatives, there is consensus that solutions are needed to improve the efficiency and effectiveness of the current permitting process for acceptable projects.  We concur with the objective of addressing the backlog and improving the Department’s effectiveness, however, some aspects of the proposals raise questions and concerns.  We are pleased to see that the proposals have been published for comment, and offer the following:

· The proposal needs to emphasize the overriding mission of protecting the Commonwealth’s water resources, not just the stated goal of “improving the quality of submitted Erosion and Sediment Control permit applications and Post Construction Stormwater Management plans.”

· We understand that EPA has been directed to promulgate a rule financially rewarding states (with Section 106 funds) that are charging “adequate” fees, or that improve their fee structures for processing NPDES permits.  Consideration should be given to creating a task force or workgroup to consider the adequacy of the permit fee structure as well as future workforce needs for both DEP and the Conservation Districts.  This task force should be representative of all pertinent interests (e.g., watershed groups, local governments, regulated community, consultants, etc.)

· Along these lines, there is a recurring theme of program-specific personnel shortages (NPDES, oil and gas well construction, reported regional shortages) and other staffing issues.  We also have concerns that not all Conservation Districts have the appropriate staff and funding needed to carry out the additional efforts envisioned in these initiatives.  Council has been seeking information on the workload analysis being conducted by Field Operations, so that we can provide informed advice on staffing concerns and improving at least the Department’s effectiveness and efficiency.

· What exactly is included in an expedited review?  What specifically can be skipped over based on the PE seal?

· Getting affected stakeholders together to discuss issues and concerns in advance of submitting an application will likely result in better projects overall.  Provisions must be made to ensure both transparency and meaningful and timely public participation, as well as inter-regional consistency in implementing new procedures.

· Consideration should be given to alternative measures such as delegating the very small projects to the Conservation Districts (who presumably know the locale better) so that DEP can focus on larger projects with potentially larger impacts.
Thank you for the opportunity to comment.  If you have any questions or would like to discuss these further, please call Sue Wilson, Council’s Executive Director, at 717-787-4527.

Sincerely,

Cynthia Carrow

Chairperson
